

**PR Subcommittee Meeting
October 26, 2012**

Opened the meeting with the serenity prayer, then the 12 traditions were read by Virginia, PR Purpose by Debi, and the 12 Concepts by Mimi.

Attendance was fairly low this month. We had 9 home groups, 2 H&I representatives, and 8 administrative body members present.

Chair: Steve attended the last Area meeting and reported about Learning Day. He brought up about the books. He hasn't been able to attend region due to his work schedule. The idea about placing online literature orders, that Karen mentioned last month, has been sent to the home groups to be voted on. He should know more next month.

Vice Chair: Gina was absent this month.

Secretary: Billie read the minutes from the last PR subcommittee meeting. Kim made a motion to pass them and the minutes were accepted.

Literature: Karen ordered \$178.08 and the order has not yet been received. She hasn't received a check from Area yet, so the order hasn't been paid for. She did order 6 extra basic texts.

Web: Neither Leigh Anne nor Mark were present. There were concerns brought up about the website looking "junky." Dates that have passed should be taken off as soon as possible to make the site easier to navigate.

Phone Line: Neither Shelley nor Eric were present. Concerns were brought up about calls not being received. A couple of people mentioned they hadn't received any calls in a couple of months.

H&I: Harley is trying to get people into Cherry St. and Lexington. This process does take a while to get approvals. A major stumbling block that has been encountered is that the facilities aren't doing what they say they are doing. Kathy T. said that even though a few women were orientated at Lexington Womens, they still can't go in. This will continue to be addressed in the months to come. Harley just asks that we be patient because this is a long, drawn out process.

PI: Donald was absent.

Special Projects: Learning Day was a huge success. 39 people attended. All those present are now orientated for H&I and phone lines. Mimi did receive her money, totaled \$183.29. The next Learning Day is tentatively being scheduled for April 2013.

Schedules: Several changes have been sent in to Debi. All final changes need to be sent to her by December 1. There is a new meeting on Tuesday nights at Daymark from 6:00-7:30 Living Clean Group. It's a Literature Study. Members must have at least 10 years to share. Primary Purpose made changes, their Thursday night meeting is now an Open Discussion and Saturday night is Literature Study. Newcomers Pilot Mountain is not Wheelchair Accessible so that abbreviation was removed.

Resource Coordinator: Kim will continue to follow up with Cpl. Jones at the Forsyth County Jail. She doesn't want to be too pushy, but doesn't want to back off too much either.

Concerns: Steve mentioned in the September meeting about the book drive to get Basic Texts into the local school systems. Sue agreed to contact Davie and Yadkin counties and Billie agreed to contact Surry and Stokes. Forsyth County is good. Karen mentioned that we could get the 5th editions from the region at 12 books for \$100. We will only get 9 if we order the 6th editions from WSO. This body voted to get the 5th editions so that we could get more for the same price. Sue and Billie had failed to make contact at this meeting so it was tabled until November.

Kim will start sending out role sheets so that those members who would like to keep up with attendance could do so.

Alan said that he believes as an H&I body we should always stock up on Basic texts. He believes it to be this body's obligation. He said it was mentioned that we do this in Area and as a subcommittee of that body we should do what they say. This was made a motion and sent to New Business.

Old Business: We still have many positions open including Literature, Alt. Literature, Alt. Secretary, and Chair.

New Business: The motion about always keeping 6 Basic texts on hand at all times made by Debi and Alan was put on the floor. If we give out 5 then 5 more should be ordered to replace them. It was voted on by this body with 9 voting for, 2 opposing, and 4 abstaining. The motion was passed.

Kim mentioned that we should try to take literature into the facilities where we don't have a meeting yet. Schedules are taken care of by Lisa. As far as other literature, this body should take a look and try to make contact where needed.

Hope Valley Womens has decided they wish to have H&I brought back into their facility. They don't need a presentation. This body has taken meetings in there in the past. The meetings will begin sometime around the first of November with meetings being on Tuesday nights at 6:30.

*****The next PR meeting is set for November 30, the 5th Friday of November. The 4th Friday is the Friday after Thanksgiving, so this body decided to move it to the following Friday.**